

HOLY TRINITY

A Catholic and Church of England Voluntary Academy The Hallam Schools' Partnership Academy Trust

> Headteacher: Mrs L Oldcorn Carlton Road, Barnsley, S71 2LF Tel: 01226 704550

Website: www.holytrinitybarnsley.org

23 February 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

I would like to invite you to the **Year 9 Options Evening on Thursday 9th March**.

Your child is at the beginning of the process of selecting their GCSE and BTEC options for Year 10. Making the right decisions and choices is of vital importance, as your son/daughter will be studying the subjects selected for the next two years.

A presentation will be delivered at 4.30pm and 5.30pm, which will give you an overview of the Year 9 Options process at Holy Trinity.

On the evening, you will have an opportunity to:

Speak with subject specialists to find out more about each course Speak to some of our students about their experiences on their KS4 courses Meet with the Pastoral Team Raise questions with senior staff in school

It is our intent to help all students make well judged, informed choices about the option subjects they choose. To help students with this process, they will receive guidance from their form tutors, subject teachers and senior leaders.

There will be an online form for pupils to submit their options choices, details will be available on the evening. The deadline for completing the on-line options form is Friday 24th March at 9am.

On **Thursday 23rd March 2023**, there will be a Year 9 Parents' Evening. As well as being able to discuss your child's progress with their subject teachers, there will be an opportunity for you to discuss the suitability of the courses your child would like to choose in order for your child to make a well-informed choice.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards

Mrs L Oldcorn Headteacher



